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14 February, 2003 

Direct line: 020 7331 3563








Local fax: 020 7331 3658
Ian Anthony 

Electricity Infrastructure Manager

Ofgem

9 Millbank

London SW1P 3GE 

Dear Ian

Transfer Objections: Stronger Rights for Industrial and Commercial Customers – a Consultation Document

Thank you for providing LE Group with the opportunity to comment on the above consultation document.  This response represents the views of the LE Group on the issues raised.  The LE Group includes the Retail brands of London Electricity, SWEB, SEEBOARD Energy and Virgin HomeEnergy.

In principle, we welcome any opportunity for stronger customer protection and greater transparency for customers and suppliers alike in the way in which their contractual relationships are managed.

We see no commercial reason why the objection rights in electricity and gas should not be aligned and we support the changes suggested by Ofgem to place the onus on the supplier and customer to agree how their relationship should be managed, through the terms and conditions of the contract.  We therefore agree that suppliers should be able to object to customers switching in certain circumstances as defined in their contractual terms.

However, the change highlighted above will require significant modifications both to the operations of the industry registration systems and to the way in which suppliers manage their contractual relations with their customers.  If the proposed changes are not carefully defined and examined before implementation, the customer may unintentionally suffer as a result.

We would therefore recommend that, following majority agreement to the broad principles outlined in this paper, an industry group be set up to examine, specifically, changes to the operational framework of the objections process in more detail.  Best practice principles for raising objections as part of the registration process need to be agreed between all suppliers to ensure consistent positive customer experience.  The process of and terms for raising an objection must be made transparent both to customers and to other potential gaining suppliers, in order that they can verify that an objection is valid. 

The LE Group does not feel that it would be appropriate for any amendments to future customer contracts to be implemented retrospectively for existing customers.  Existing customers will have signed a contract in good faith based on the terms and conditions present at the time the contract took effect.  Allowing suppliers to materially amend the terms and conditions of a contract after the event could set a precedent that could reduce customer confidence in the switching process.

In addition, there will be process changes required for both individual suppliers and the industry bodies governing the flows of data.  An impact assessment will have to be carried out and best practice shared between suppliers and industry bodies, to ensure that changes are carried out effectively, and that the impact on the customer is as small as possible. 

We hope you find our comments and the information we have provided helpful.  We would welcome the opportunity to discuss these with you further.  If you require any further information, please contact Ann Neate on 01273 428464 or myself.

Yours sincerely

Denis Linford

Head of Regulation
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